BELL TOWER COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING: MINUTES

Tuesday 29 October 2024 at the New Hope Centre
Attendees
Liz Hobbs (chair)

Jonathan Dart

David Neale

Jake Marin-Hanson

Richard Chandler

Barbara Kendall

Mark Ralph

Bob Murrant
Apologies: Pat Short, Sandie Gill
Minutes of last meeting: Minutes of the committee meeting on 24 September 2024 were accepted.

Matters arising: None.
Reading Festival update 
Liz attended a feedback meeting with Festival Republic on 7 October on Barbara’s behalf. CADRA and WADRA were also represented The main complaints were about the sound level from the new stage, particularly during sound checks on the Thursday and Friday mornings. There were undercover teams patrolling this year. Some salvage issues. A new tent return scheme has been developed with Decathlon, which may reduce waste in future.

Other council matters: 

David will contact council officers about our emergency plan.
Report from Andy Ellis about guano under the railway bridge. This will require new netting, which would be Network Rail’s responsibility. It may be worth contacting Abbey Ward councillors about this.

No recent information about the Oxford Road Safer Neighbourhood Forum (TVP may be restructuring the neighbourhood policing areas). David will try to find out.

From Len Middleton: reports of vehicles going through the red lights at pedestrian crossing outside the Moderation. Lights will be realigned and a sign moved to make the crossing more visible to vehicles. Councillors are aware of this.
Future events
Christmas lights competition. EP Collier School not organising any such event. Liz is attempting to co-ordinate with Andrii Ledenov at Greyfriars but has received no reply as yet. Proposed to give a box of chocolates to the winners. Judging will be after 15 December – David will ask Launchpad if they are interested in judging, and Jonathan will ask Reading Rep.

Quiz in February 2025 – David agreed to host this. Richard will talk to Paprika nearer the time when we have had further thoughts about food options.

Proposed to organise another similar summer gardening competition in 2025 and a spring competition in 2026.

‘Meet the neighbours’ event at New Hope – 11 January 2025, and perhaps a Macmillan coffee morning in September 2025. Bob and Pat Murrant have kindly offered to cover the cost of holding the first event.

Possible events associated with Rail 200 in 2025. Jonathan will get in touch with his contacts about a speaker at the AGM (Great Western or the Cholsey & Wallingford Railway) and to find out if a tour of the train depot is possible. Jonathan will also get in touch with the council about refurbishing the Henry West memorial in St Laurence’s churchyard.
Survey of residents
The online survey is ready to use, volunteers needed. Agreed to defer this until next spring to give us better weather and more daylight. The survey will be available at the ‘Meet the neighbours’ event in January.

Finance report: No change.
Membership report:  No change. Liz will contact Len and Andy to discuss the ongoing membership secretary role.

Relations with other local businesses: no new information.
Neighbourhood News
December edition copy deadline will be 15 November. Articles on history walk, treasure hunt, sustainable front gardening (Bob has submitted this already), teaser for future gardening competitions, new food bank at New Hope, council matters.

Adverts for Christmas lights competition, meet the neighbours event, quiz if date decided.

AOB

Barbara observed that some young people she met thought that flower planters in pots and on lamp posts would be welcome.
Next meeting: Tuesday 26 November 2024, 7.30pm at the New Hope Centre.
